MINUTES OF A COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
HELD OCTOBER 2, 2002 AT 6:30 P.M. IN BUTLER MIDDLE SCHOOL.

PRESENT:  Gordon Nicholl, Bill Morris, Mike Peterson, Ann Bracken, Cathy Trane,
Paul Child.
Excused: Jerri Harwell, Pat Warner, Sheryl Ivey

GENERAL BUSINESS
Gordon Nicholl called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Ann Bracken and passed unanimously, it
was
RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

CANDIDATES FOR SALT LAKE COUNTY SHERIFF

Fred Trujillo, representing Beau Babka, a candidate for County Sheriff, gave a short
report on Mr. Babka’s campaign and his platform.

Aaron Kennard, the present County Sheriff, and a candidate in the upcoming election
then took a few minutes to discuss his platform and the issues he felt strongly about.

AMBULANCE LICENSE

Jim Braden, of the Salt Lake County Mayor’s Office introduced Max Berry, North Area
commander of the Salt Lake County Fire Department. Salt Lake County Mayor and Salt
Lake County Fire Department are requesting license to run an ambulance service in

- conjunction with the present paramedics program. This would entail no additional costs
and no additional personnel.

SHERIFF’S REPORT

Deputy Phillip Vollmer, substituting for Deputy Scott Hansen, gave the sheriff’s report.
He reviewed the crime statistics and gave tips to avoid forgeries.

Lane Hilton, substituting for Steve Halligan, presented the fire department report. He
gave information on the upcoming fire prevention week. October 6"~ 12" . The fire
stations will be open to the public and ridealongs can be arranged for persons over 18.

ACCT MEETING

No one from the Council had attended the ACCT meeting.
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METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT OF SALT LAKE CITY AND SANDY

John Robert Carmen of the Metropolitan Water District of Salt Lake City and Sandy
reviewed the background of the District. He also reported on the current activities,
retrofitting certain facilities and building earthquake resistant facilities, etc. He invited
the Council to come and he would give a personal tour to anyone interested.

He reviewed the traffic statistics for the facility showing that there really was a minor
impact from the District on the neighborhood.

COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS SERVICE AREA

Mike Peterson, representing Cottonwood Heights Parks and Recreation Service Area,
advised the Council that the Service Area was starting construction on a splash play pool,
targeting younger children, this month. The bid came in over the budgeted amount. The
Service Area has approached Salt Lake County to see if there is any available money
from ZAP funds. The Service Area was established to provide supplemental recreation
services to the people of Cottonwood Heights and this contribution would enable Salt
Lake County to participate in this project.

Upon motion made by Bill Mottis, seconded by Ann Bracken, and passed unanimously it
was g

RESOLVED, to write a letter of support for this request to the Salt Lake County
Mayor.

AMBULANCE LICENSE
Upon motion made by Mike Peterson, seconded by Cathy Trane, and padded
unanimously, it was

RESOLVED, to send a letter to the Salt Lake County Council in support of the
mayor’s request for an ambulance license.

REPRESENTATIVE KAREN MORGAN

Representative Karen Morgan introduced herself. She will be running for re-election in
November,

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Next meeting will be held November 6, 2002. at 6:30 p.m.
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